Cataloging Standards Committee Meeting

November 30, 2005

Bumps Room, Memorial Union, University of Maine

Present:  Marilyn Lutz (SYS), Lanny Lumbert (USM), Sharon Fitzgerald (UM), Marty Kelly (UM), Lynn Wilcox (LAW), Elizabeth Phipps (USM), Marianne Thibodeau (UMM), Shelly Davis (UMF), Peggi Loveless (UMA), Leslie Kelly (UMFK), Gretchen Brissette (UMPI), Sheila Bearor (LEG), Judie Leighton (BPL)

i.  Assignment of note taker:  Shelly Davis (UMF)

ii.  Minutes from May 23 meeting accepted.

1.  Update on Article Linker implementation


a.  Marilyn has been sending emails keeping people updated on the progress of this project.  It is now up and running for all of the system-wide databases.


b.  For unique databases, individual libraries will need to set up Article Linker.  Sharon has been working on Orono’s and informed the group that when working with vendors, they will need the base URL, path of the GIF image, and a text backup for the image.  Marilyn will put material on the library support page for how to set up Article Linker for unique databases.


c.  Marilyn stated that informing and training public service staff on this new system is important, and that there may be glitches discovered as more people use it. 


d.  The Article Linker page includes an ILL link as a last result step to getting the article.  For campuses using ILLiad, send Marilyn the URL for the ILLiad server and she will set it up.  For campuses without ILLiad, send Marilyn URL of the library’s online ILL form.  

2.  Update on URSUS issues


a.  Marilyn reported that there are not many outstanding URSUS issues.  There are some PeopleSoft issues outstanding, but they are being investigated.  


b.  Lynn asked about the status of the problem of not being able to create a list in Millennium where “vendor=none.”  (This can be done in the ASCII version.)  Marilyn was not aware of this issue and emphasized the need for people to report issues to her.


c.  Marilyn has talked to the library directors about creating a branding/marketing image for UMS and URSUS libraries that would associate all of the resources on MARINER together.  MARINER is disjointed as is and needs a better flow.  She has spoken with an artist about design and would like to put together focus group meetings to get feedback on a proposed design.  She envisions that one focus group would consist of library directors and another of library staff.  


d.  Lanny asked if there were any URSUS updates/upgrades on the horizon, and Marilyn said there are not. 


e.  Marilyn reported that the URSUS manager position will be re-advertised in January.   


f.  During the Article Linker demonstration, it was noted that the list of limiters in the public display is problematic.  There is a mix of locations and material types, sometimes campus names are spelled out and sometimes they are abbreviated, what appear to be subsets are not alphabetized, etc.  Marilyn will look into the feasibility of reordering/reorganizing the list.  A good time to make a change would be when the Maine State Archives records go live and a limit for them is added.  
3 & 4.  Item Types


a.  Marilyn will review list of items not requestable through InfoNet and make sure they are coded correctly.  She commented that the InfoNet profile is a mess. There may be the need and/or opportunity to create a new item type when the Maine State Archives records are reloaded into the system after the Archives staff finished subject headings and authority work on them.

5.  245 field display of subfield c at record level


a.  Sharon raised the issue of filed 245 field subfield c not showing at the record level in the public display.  Examples were provided on a handout.  It was discovered that the issue is not with indexing.  The committee agreed it would be good to have the information in the MARC record displaying to the public.  Marilyn and Tim will look into this display issue. 


b.  Another display issue came up regarding the 490 series statement field. (Example on hand out.)  Sharon will create a review file (with records with the “His”/”Her” problem) and will let everyone know what she finds.

6.  Bib/item record creation for equipment and personal copies of materials


a.  Sharon reported that UM had been experiencing duplicate (but suppressed) records in URSUS due to some of their reserve items.  Duplicate bib records were being created for these items rather than attaching item records to pre-existing bib records.  This has been resolved by having only one bib record with multiple item records.  

7.  938 fields


a.  Shelly emailed the committee in October asking if before exporting from OCLC, libraries should delete 938 fields.  (A little background - There was much discussion and debate in September on the OCLC-CAT listserv about this field that provides vendor-specific ordering data.  Some libraries are angry that this "non-bibliographic" field is being added to OCLC records by commercial vendors.  On the other hand, this data is making it possible for people to purchase books through Baker and Taylor via OCLC's Open WorldCat program.  Since 938 fields seem to serve no purpose in a library's catalog, many libraries are removing them from records before exporting them into their systems.)  The UMS Libraries Cataloging Policy Manual makes no reference to the 938 field, hence the question about their inclusion or exclusion in records put into URSUS.  The consensus of the committee was that it is OK for libraries to leave 938 fields in records.  

8.  Serials Solutions:  expanding database to include free government documents


a.  SS offers many freely accessible government resources for inclusion in a library’s profile.  Lynn indicated that the law school would like to be able to select some of these government resources for their E-SERIALS collection.  Records for these documents would be loaded into URSUS from SS as e-journals are now.  


b.  A concern was raised about duplicate records.  Lynn stated that many of these government resources would result in duplicate records, but that these SS records would be scoped to E-SERIALS as opposed to GOV DOC.  


c.  Marilyn suggested that Lynn test this so we can see what it looks like.  Lynn will select a few of these government resources and let the committee know when the records appear in URSUS.  We can then all take a look and discuss how to proceed.  


d.  In the meantime, Marilyn will look at the electronic resource and gov doc scopes to see how they are working.  Sharon stated that it is her impression that Orono public service staff use the electronic resource scope less and less.


e.  Other Serials Solutions issues:



1.  Lanny asked if any libraries were attaching order records for online journals to SS records.  Apparently no one is.



2.  Lanny also asked if any of the libraries were inputting their print holdings into SS.  It seems that UMA is.   Peggi does not work directly with serials so she was unable to provide a rationale for why UMA did this.   

9.  Electronic approval and invoice processing


a.  Related to PromptCat, Marilyn has implemented this for Orono.  Sharon added that they are having to tweak about 20% of the records.  Before other campuses decide they would like to implement this, Marilyn will put together and distribute some pros and cons.  

10.  Holdings conversion project:  appointment of subcommittee


a.  MARC holdings format for serials was discussed at the 5/23/05 meeting.  (See notes, item IV.)  Sharon reiterated that it is necessary to consider converting holdings to MARC format for potential future e-resource management systems that would require the format.  


b.  A sub-committee was formed to look at the issue.  Members include Lanny, Sharon (chair), Marianne, and Steve Salhany (from the law library - volunteered by Lynn).  All libraries are to send Sharon 1-3 examples of what our holdings display as now – 1 straightforward holdings statement and 2-3 “ugly” ones (gaps or format switches.)


c.  Sharon will send committee members the URL of a document that contains more information on converting to Marc format.  


d.  Marilyn stated that the standards document should be revised to reflect the adoption of MARC holdings format.

11.  Other


a.  Rotation of committee chair – Leslie stepped down as chair.  Peggi will be the new chair.  Sharon formally thanked Leslie for her work and the committee concurred.  


b.  Lynn asked about the authority control section of the manual.  Apparently it was updated but not approved and adopted.  Lynn will send the revised section to Marilyn, who will, in turn, post in on the library support page for everyone to look at.


c.  Lynn asked about authority clean up.  She will work on this and may need help when it comes to doing a “global update.”


d.  Reordering the MilCat index search order was brought up.  There is a desire to have barcode be closer to the top.  It was noted that the search order in MilAcq was recently reordered, so it is feasible to do.  


e.  Lynn brought up that staff at the law library have noticed URSUS bib records that appear to have the CIP TOC as opposed to the true TOC.  She inquired if it would be OK for law school staff to fix the TOC in the record if wrong.  The committee agreed this would be OK.

12. Next meeting: A date was not set for our next meeting but please send agenda items to Peggi who will pass on to Marilyn. When there are enough for a meeting, either face to face or meet-me call, we will schedule one.  
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